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AMERICAN SOCIETY 

OF SAFETY ENGINEERS

1800 East Oakton Street

Des Plaines, Illinois  60018-2187

847.699.2929

FAX 847.296.3769

www.asse.org
February 11, 2008


Ms. Dorothy Dougherty 

Directorate of Standards and Guidance Room N3718 

U.S. Department of Labor 

Occupational Safety and Health Administration

200 Constitution Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC 20210 

Dear Ms. Dougherty:

On behalf of its 32,000 member safety, health and environmental (SH&E) professionals, the American Society of Safety Engineers (ASSE) is pleased to nominate James R. Thornton, CSP, CIH, to serve on the Maritime Advisory Committee for Occupational Safety and Health (MACOSH).  Mr. Thornton is a member in good standing and, as a current member of ASSE’s Council on Professional Affairs, is a leader of the Society whose good counsel is widely sought and appreciated.    

As his enclosed resume indicates, Mr. Thornton has a long and distinguished career meeting the challenges posed by occupational safety and health risks in maritime workplaces.  Mr. Thornton is the Director of Environmental, Health & Safety for Northrop Grumman Newport News and has more than thirty years experience in managing the OSHA VPP STAR site program for Northrop Grumman Newport News, the largest VPP site in the nation.  Mr. Thornton is also a Board Certified Safety Professional and Board Certified Industrial Hygienist.  Mr. Thornton served previously as the Chairman of MACOSH, and was awarded the OSHA IMPACT Award by the Assistant Secretary of Labor for distinguished service on the OSHA Shipyard Employment Standards Advisory Committee (SESAC), the predecessor of MACOSH. 

ASSE is pleased to nominate Mr. Thornton to MACOSH.  If selected, 

Mr. Thornton will serve with the same commitment and passion for 

occupational safety and health that we at ASSE have long known and enjoyed.  

Sincerely,
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Michael W. Thompson, CSP

President

cc:  Assistant Secretary for OSHA Edwin Foulke, Jr.

